[LM 1015]

FEBRUARY 2018

B.Sc. (Nursing) DEGREE EXAMINATION

(New Regulations for the candidates admitted from 2013-2014 onwards) FIRST YEAR

PAPER VI – ENGLISH

Q.P. Code: 664706

Time: Three hours Maximum: 75 Marks

I. Essay: $(1 \times 15 = 15)$

Write an essay in about 300 words on the topic given below:

1. Pollution and its hazards to mankind.

II. Correct the sentences:

 $(20 \times 1 = 20)$

Sub. Code: 4706

- 1. It was quiet interesting.
- 2. Hundred and twenty miles are too far to travel.
- 3. We have ordered for a new TV.
- 4. Ram was accompanied with his friend.
- 5. Ooty is a coolest place.
- 6. Saranya is one of the tallest girl in the class.
- 7. Jaya go to college in time every day.
- 8. A fine of sixty rupees were levied.
- 9. She is a M.A in Psychology.
- 10. We had an breakfast in Taj hotel.
- 11. Yesterday, they attend a one day workshop.
- 12. My mother don't like my studying late at night.
- 13. Between you and I, I don't think this would work.
- 14. This is the better of the two cars.
- 15. I bought an uniform for my sister.
- 16. Nobody work harder than John do.
- 17. The animals in this zoo is looking rather thin.
- 18. The train don't stop at Tambaram and Kanchipuram.
- 19. He presided on the function.
- 20. My brother insisted doing it.

III. Write a letter to the Nursing Superintendent requesting leave for 2 days to attend your relative's marriage. $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

IV. Comprehension: Read the passage carefully and answer briefly.

The following tips will help you in managing your time effectively.

You need to plan your day. Quite a few of us allocate our time according to whatever events that take place during the day. And we end up making the fatal mistakes of dealing primarily with problems rather than opportunities.

State each day by making a general schedule. Give emphasis on the two or three major things you like to accomplish. Set deadlines with sufficient safety margins so that you complete your tasks before time. Studies confirm what common sense tells us: the more time we spend planning a project, the less total time is required to do it.

Of all the principles of time management, none is more basic than concentration. People who have serious time management problems are invariably those who try to do too many things at once. It is the amount of uninterrupted time that is spent on a project which counts for its success. To work for long periods without taking a break is not effective use of time. Energy

decreases, boredom sets in; physical stress and tension accumulate. Changing of work or even changing position can relieve. When the work area gets chaotic, take time out to reorganize?

Put the highest priority item from your pile over your desk, then put everything else out of sight. Remember, you can think of only one thing at a time and you can work on only one task at a time. So, focus all your attention, on the most important.

Answer all the questions:

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$

- 1. How do people end up dealing with problems than opportunities?
- 2. Why is concentration necessary in doing anything?
- 3. How can stress and tension be relieved during work?
- 4. Why is it necessary to order a sequence of activities?
- 5. Give a suitable title for this passage

V. Precise writing:

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

Write one third of the following passage.

It is physically impossible for a well-educated, intellectual, or brave man to make money; the chief object of his thoughts just as it is for him to make his dinner the principal object of them. All healthy people like their dinners, but their dinner is not the main object of their lives. So all healthy minded people like making money, ought to like it and enjoy the sensation of winning it; it is something better than money.

A good soldier, for instance, mainly wishes to do his fighting well. He is glad of his pay-very properly so and justly grumbles when you keep him ten years without it-till, his main mission of life is to win battles, not to be paid for winning them. So of clergymen. The clergyman's object is essentially baptized and preaches not to be paid for preaching. So of doctors. They like fees no doubt-ought to like them; yet if they are brave and well-educated the entire object to their lives is not fees. They on the whole, desire to cure the sick; and if they are good doctors and the choice were fairly to them, would rather cure their patient and lose their fee than kill him and get it. And so with all the other brave and rightly trained men: their work is first, their fee second-very important always; but still second.

VI. Vocabulary: $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

Do as Directed:

- 1. He is _____ town. (Use Preposition)
- 2. The teacher said that the world is round. (Change into direct Speech)
- 3. _____ apple a day keeps the doctor away. (Use suitable article)
- 4. I _____ (work) in this office since six years. (Use correct tense)
- 5. A letter is being written by Kala. (Change into Active Voice)

VII. Match the following:

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

Suture – Bacteria
Hepatitis – Vertebrae
Coccyx – Surgery
Erythrocyte – Liver
Coccus – Blood
